



BUSHMAN'S RIVER MOUTH / BOESMANSRIVIERMOND

Ratepayers' Organisation / Belastingbetalersorganisasie (BRRAG)
NPO REGISTRATION NUMBER: 096-336-NPO / PBO 930042487

Email brrag@boesmans.co.za Website: <https://bushmansratepayers.co.za/>

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF BRRAG HELD ON 02 APRIL 2026 at 15H00 AT THE BOESMANSRIVIERMOND TOWN HALL.

1. WELCOME

Lötter Wepener welcomed those present.

2. ATTENDANCE REGISTER AND APOLOGIES

In attendance: Lötter Wepener, Robert Schroeder, Sue Muirhead, Dalien Pachonick, Duard Scholtz.

Apologies: Rowene Johnston-Bowker, Willie Enright, Jacques de Wit, Gibbon Schickerling, Sarel Marais, Ferenc Toth.

3. CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of 20 February 2026 were approved, and the chair authorised to sign them.

4. GENERAL

4.1 RESOLVED that the Outdoor Focus group be held responsible for the rain damage to the tabletops. The chair to include replacement of 16 tops in the rental invoice.

4.2 Ndlambe does not have plans for the hall area. Sue to ask Shais for a quote to do drawings. Duard will also ask a contact.

4.3 Volo: an answer is expected from the possessors by next week.

4.4 Church are paving: Resolved that BRRAG funds the shortfall up to R 8 000.

4.5 RESOLVED that the flow bin be acquired for R 650.

4.6 RESOLVED that Robbie may acquire spare parts for the kudu mowers and to replace the bush cutter with an industrial version.

4.7 Noted that the kiosk occupant claims to have approval for it. The chair to take up with municipal manager.

4.8 Robbie to change the cell phone number on the notice board at the hall.

“We make the difference / Ons maak die verskil”

Executive Committee: Lotter Wepener (Chair), Jacques de Wit (Vice) Sarel Marais (Treasurer), Willie Enright, Rowene Johnston-Bowker, Sue Muirhead, Dalien Pachonick, Robert Schroeder, Gibbon Schickerling, Duard Scholtz, Ferenc Toth

4.9 RESOLVED that Coastal Kindness may use the hall as arranged with Sue for R 100 per day.

4.10 RESOLVED to await proposals for the use of the beach kiosk in December.

4.11 RESOLVED Duard will install the gas geyser and Wilson be asked to install the dish washer during the next two weeks.

4.12 Robbie will attend to the damp in the ladies' toilets.

4.13 Duard will contact Collet Atkins regarding placing of remembrance bench.

4.14 Ferenc to be asked to report the abandoned vehicle at the NG Klerk.

4.15 Duard and Robbie will attend to the loose handrailing at the board walk.

4.16 Noted that the chair will meet with the MM and stress all the outstanding matters and unanswered correspondence.

5. FINANCE

Our accounts are healthy.

6. RIVERSBEND

It was confirmed that road paint will commence soon.

Dalien arranged for verge clearing. Account will be paid.

7. VILLAGE INFRASTRUCTURE

The pre-paid meters for the hall and tennis courts have gone quiet. Jacques to follow up.

8. ESTUARY CARE

The proposed action by EC was supported.

9 GENERAL

The asset register is required if we wish to insure items.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING ADJOURNED AT 16h30



Chairman